Minutes

Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood Association Council Meeting

January 20, 2010

Members Present:   Richard Linster, Alyssa Kesler, Marina Dupler,  Joe Lusson,  Richard Freihoefer, David Wallner, Alan Crossley, Gay Davidson-Zielske, Pat McDonnell, David Waugh,  Bob Shaw, Joe Brogan

Guests: Alder Bridget Maniaci, Neighborhood Police Officer Brian Chaney, Mike Hertting, Joe Hoey, Joe Gromacki

1. Call to Order

2. Approval of  December Minutes (available at http://www.danenet.org/tlna/minutes.html ). Marina moved to approve and Patrick seconded. Approved unanimously.

3. Michael Hertting, Principal of Lapham School, introduced himself.  He has been at Lapham for three years and previously was at schools at UW-Whitewater, Orchard Ridge, Wausau, and Minnesota.  He will plan on writing an article for the neighborhood newsletter.  Since 1993 there have been continuous cuts in the budget for Madison schools.  In the last fifteen years the percentage of students in poverty in the district has increased whereas at Lapham-Marquette the percentage of students in poverty has decreased.  The Affiliated Alternatives School at Lapham has been there for three years and he said the partnership has worked out well; a number of those students are volunteering in classes at the K-2 level.  He said there is a particular need at Lapham for technology material; he is working on initiatives to get more projectors. A question arose regarding safety and he felt the school has a very safe feel to it.  He thought eventually the school, like all schools in the district, will be locked during the day.  Alan asked if it is better to contribute to the endowment fund vs. an immediate contribution of cash..  He said either is appreciated.  Last year Lapham got $920 from the endowment fund.  Richard Linster asked about the greatest unmet need and Michael said it was funding for technology.

4. Police Report from Brian Chaney – the yearly shift change will occur in February and Officer Chaney will remain Tenney-Lapham's neighborhood police officer.  Last month a burglar was caught stealing a bike in the 900 block of East Dayton thanks to a neighborhood resident reporting the incident.  On the 700 block of E. Johnson street, arrests were made regarding drug activity; drugs and an  AK-47 were among the items confiscated.

5. Joe Gromacki, TIF coordinator for the city gave a presentation.  His presentation can be found at http://www.danenet.org/tlna/web-data/pdfs/tif.pdf  .  TID # 36 is along the East Washington corridor in Tenney Lapham.  Regarding the Gary Gorman/Don Miller proposal of several years ago on the 800 block of East Washington, he said it was one of the toughest decisions his office has ever made and in retrospect it looks like a good decision.  He said that Gorman wanted non-recourse debt which the city would not agree to.  TID #32 is the TIF district that encompasses the Edgewater and also extends into James Madison Park in the Tenney-Lapham neighborhood.  16 million of TIF money is in the proposal – 3 ½ million for the hotel and 11 ½ million for public access.

6. Bridget reported that recently she has been taking pictures of houses in the

neighborhood to give to the building inspection department.

9. Patrick moved to adjourn and David Waugh seconded  – Adjournment at 9:07 p.m.

Submitted by Bob Shaw, TLNA Secretary

